Wakefield High School PTSA

Board Meeting Minutes - October 15, 2014
Attendees:  Jessica Martz, DeBora King, Cheryl Buchanan, Deana Byrd, Andrea Blackwood, Karen Brown, Jean Duffy, Kate Jones, Carson Jones, Tracie Loveless, Santiago Mazuera, Leslie Damiano, Judy Protz, Karen Robinson, Leigh Watson, Cheryl Leshnock, Susan Geary, Alice Lynch, Eric Betheil and Sylvia Mazuera, appointed secretary for this meeting.

Call to Order:  President DeBora King called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.
Celebrate my Drive – Leslie Damiano:

· Voting for this State Farm campaign started today and Wakefield HS is in second place. 
· Signs have been placed around the community, and reminders in the carpool lanes. 

· People may vote multiple times if they have different e-mail addresses.
Just Think First – Leslie Damiano:

· The club organizes a 5K and half marathon on Thanksgiving day.
· Volunteer sign-up will be sent next week for adult and student volunteers. Last year they had 200 volunteers. Sign-up will be posted on PTSA website and sent to advisors to forward to students.

· There will be coaching on Tuesday and Thursday at 3:30pm for the 5 K and on Sundays at 8 am. The Just Think first Facebook page has all the info. 
· Received an e-mail from Heritage HS PTSA president about participating in a vigil for the students killed in a car accident a few weeks ago. They are looking at having the vigil on Oct. 26. They would like to invite Wakefield students and for the Just Think First club to participate.

Mistletoe Market - Karen Brown:
· Mistletoe Market is less than a month away. 

· They are working on the baskets and still need gift card donations. She asked help from board members requesting donations from vendors and for this a letter on the PTSA website may be printed to give to the vendors. All donations need to be dropped off at school. Basket assembly will be on Nov.12.

· Has contacted Mr. Cooley to get the gym at 5:30pm to start with setup and is still waiting on confirmation from him. Last year the gym was tied up until late and it delays putting the floor protection on and getting things ready.

· Asked Deanna Byrd to check the notes from last year and adjust amount of money needed so there is enough change. Last year it was insufficient and several runs had to be made to get more change. 

· Sponsorships are filled.
· Signup for student volunteers will go out at the end of the month, to all clubs. Adult volunteer requests will also be sent. Shifts are 3 or 4 hours.

· Will also send a signup to PTSA members requesting donations for bake sale. 
· They will have security overnight previous to the Mistletoe market.   
· On Oct. 29, teacher workday, they have students handing out fliers and are looking for local and community websites to promote the event. 
Senior Student Liaison - Santiago Mazuera:
· At the last PTSA board meeting he was assigned to look into the following dangerous driving habits in and around the school and ways to fix them. He met with Mr. Crayton about them.
· Excessive seeding around school

· Drivers not stopping in parking lot

· Crosswalk across Wakefield Pines on the wrong side of the street and no cross guard.
· Mr. Crayton sends the city a yearly request for a cross guard, but they do not think it is necessary for a high-school to have one. He suggests preparing a letter from the PTSA requesting the cross guard, that he may attach to his letter and send to the city. Maybe they will pay more attention if they see there is parent concern as well. DeBora will draft a letter from the PTSA about the cross guard request to be presented at the next meeting for the board to approve. 
· He will contact the police to send a team to give tickets for speeding. This may help educate drivers on slowing down in the school zone.

· The board discussed the idea of having a letter from Just Think First and other clubs to be attached as well.

Carson Jones – Sophomore Student Liaison – Homecoming Report:
· The homecoming football game is Friday Oct 24 at 7 pm against Broughton and the homecoming dance is October 25.
· The previous week is spirit week at school and the full calendar of events with detailed information is on the website. There are daily themes for students and teachers to dress up. 
Kate Jones – Parent Liaison – Parenting Partners Report:
· She attended a meeting about a new program called Parenting Partners that Dr. Inscoe is interested in implementing at Wakefield.
· The program is for the school to organize workshops for parents to be better advocates for students and the school. It is helpful for all parents and especially those that are not too connected to the school. 
· They are considering Millbrook HS as a central location to the geographical population of Wakefield HS. 
· The parents that participate in the workshops may then be the ones planning the next set of workshops. 
· They would like to have Spanish workshops available as well.
· The program works best with a diverse group of parents. They are working with Counselors and PTSA to help them reach parents. 
Reflections - Sylvia Mazuera:

· Apologized that due to a family illness she was not able to dedicate as much time as she hoped for to Reflections. 
· Will contact teachers about entries and organize judging. Due date for entries is Oct 29.
Secretary – Approval of Minutes: 
· Ms. Duffy requests a correction to the August 21, 2014 minutes: the Google Chrome books mentioned have not been approved by Wake County.  
· Minutes from September 17, 2014 meeting were e-mailed in advance and extra copies presented today. There were no corrections. Ms. Leshnock moved to approve the minutes as presented and with a second from Karen Robinson, the motion passed. 
President's Report - DeBora King: 
She said the agenda for today’s meeting was changed to include: 
· First on the agenda are parents that no longer have students in Wakefield, so they may report and leave the meeting.

· Next are student liaisons that may need to leave to work on homework.

· Parents of the student liaisons that may need to leave with their students.

· Then the agenda will proceed as usual.
Assistant Principal’s Report – Eric Betheil:


· The staff and administration appreciate all PTSA does for the school. He thanked all board members for their work. 
· There is a big push this year for Celebrate my Drive, and the school is hoping to be in the top 10. If the school is No. 1, they will also get a concert by Band Perry. 
· They just finished junior and sophomore testing and all went well. 
Treasurer's Report - Deana Byrd:



· The treasurer presented the 2014-15 budget that includes the $5,900.00 that were approved at the last meeting as line 8100 “Donated Materials and Supplies”.  Deanna moved to approve the budget as presented. With a second from Cheryl the vote passed. 
	BUDGET FOR 2014-15
	

	INCOME
	
	
	

	4100
	PTSA Membership Dues
	

	
	4140
	Membership Dues Paid
	     4,500.00 

	Total 4100 PTSA Membership Dues
	     4,500.00 

	4150
	Miscellaneous Income
	

	
	4160
	PTA Hospitality Donations
	     2,000.00 

	Total 4150 Miscellaneous Income
	     2,000.00 

	4152
	Hospitality Income
	

	4200
	Mistletoe Market
	

	
	4205
	Admissions
	   11,000.00 

	
	4215
	Donations
	           50.00 

	
	4225
	Vendor Raffle
	     2,000.00 

	
	4235
	Bake Sale
	         800.00 

	
	4237
	Concessions
	         450.00 

	
	4240
	Vendor Rentals
	   19,000.00 

	
	4242
	Corporate Sponsorships
	     1,100.00 

	Total 4200 Mistletoe Market
	   34,400.00 

	4600
	NC Sales Tax Refunds
	         470.00 

	4700
	No Frills Fundraiser
	     5,000.00 

	4800
	Graduation Reception Donations
	     5,200.00 

	4850
	Just Think First Grant
	     1,000.00 

	4900
	Mid-Year Graduation Donations
	     1,500.00 

	TOTAL INCOME
	
	   54,070.00 

	GROSS PROFIT
	
	   54,070.00 

	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENSES
	
	
	

	5000
	Administrative Expenses
	

	
	5200
	Bonding/Liability Insurance
	         470.00 

	
	5300
	Council Dues
	

	
	5400
	Supplies, Admin Exp, Bank Fees
	     1,200.00 

	
	5600
	Newsletter, Website. Contact
	         300.00 

	
	5700
	Postage and Delivery
	         143.20 

	
	5800
	Summer operating costs
	 

	Total 5000 Administrative Expenses
	     2,113.20 

	6000
	Academic Emphasis
	

	
	6100
	Academic Letter Awards/Honor Roll
	     1,200.00 

	
	6250
	Student Recognition
	     1,600.00 

	
	6260
	Printing and Reproduction
	         700.00 

	
	6470
	Scholarships
	     6,000.00 

	Total 6000 Academic Emphasis
	     9,500.00 

	6770
	Supplies
	
	

	
	6780
	Marketing
	         700.00 

	Total 6770 Supplies
	
	         700.00 

	7000
	Program expenses
	

	
	7200
	Character educations/PBIS/PRIDE
	     1,500.00 

	
	7300
	Cultural Arts
	         100.00 

	
	7400
	8+ Club
	     1,500.00 

	
	7850
	Reflections
	     1,000.00 

	
	7860
	Teacher Appreciation
	     6,000.00 

	
	7870 Wakefield Way Awards
	     5,000.00 

	Total 7000 Program Expenses
	   15,100.00 

	7500
	Other Personnel expenses
	

	
	7520
	Accounting Fees
	         500.00 

	Total 7500 Other Personnel Expenses
	         500.00 

	7600
	Hospitality
	
	     2,500.00 

	
	7610
	Mid-year Graduation
	         700.00 

	
	7620
	Entertainment Meals
	

	
	7650
	Graduation Reception
	     3,400.00 

	Total 7600 Hospitality
	     6,600.00 

	7940
	Ways & Means
	

	
	7920
	Mistletoe Market Expenses 
	

	
	
	7921
	Equipment Rentals
	     1,800.00 

	
	
	7922
	Basket Raffle Supplies
	         100.00 

	
	
	7923
	Hospitality Suite
	         200.00 

	
	
	7924
	Advertising
	     2,500.00 

	
	
	7926
	Professional Fees
	         700.00 

	
	
	7928
	Security for Mistletoe Market
	     1,000.00 

	
	
	7929
	Misc. expenses
	         400.00 

	
	Total 7920 Mistletoe Market Expenses
	     6,700.00 

	Total 7940 Ways & Means
	     6,700.00 

	8000
	Contribution Expense
	

	
	8100
	Gift to School
	     5,000.00 

	
	8151
	No Frills - Gift to school
	     5,000.00 

	
	8200
	Teacher of the Year
	         200.00 

	Total 8000 Contribution expense
	   10,200.00 

	8100
	Non Personnel expenses
	

	
	8120
	Donated Materials & Supplies
	     5,900.00 

	Total 8100 Non Personnel expenses
	     5,900.00 

	8500
	Misc Expenses
	

	
	8530
	Membership Dues - organization
	     1,500.00 

	
	8590
	Other Expenses
	 

	Total 8500 Misc Expenses
	     1,500.00 

	Advertising/ Promotional
	                  -   

	TOTAL EXPENSES
	
	   58,813.20 

	NET OPERATING INCOME
	   (4,743.20)

	NET INCOME
	
	
	   (4,743.20)


· The treasurer said she has received invoices for letters and pins for student awards, which seem high. Andrea Blackwood explained that we restock them every 2 years to get a better price. DeBora will check the invoices to make sure they’re correct. There was discussion about a cost reduction for next year by checking with athletics for students that will receive an academic letter as well as an athletic letter, so they will only get one (both letters are exactly the same).
· The treasurer reported that all the financial documents are ready to be handed over the Audit Committee. The committee is: Karen Robinson, Leigh Watson and Tracie Loveless. They will meet the week of October 20 to get the financial audit done.
Committee Reports

Membership Report - Leigh Watson:
· Has received 30 more Memberships in the last month for a total of 393 members which is higher than last year.
· She expects the next batch of memberships to come in when we approach the Scholarship deadline.
Hospitality Report - Tracie Loveless:
· Next teacher luncheon will be on Nov. 7, the early release day. An Italian restaurant in Wake Forest is catering the food and a sign up genius will go out on Oct 27 for drinks, desserts, plates etc.

· The Lamp of Knowledge Breakfast was on 9/20/14 and they were very short on food. She thinks the main reason is that the first groups took too much food. A suggestion for next year is to have plates already made so all students get the same amount. This year they had 100 more students attend the event than last year, but the food requests for this year were adjusted to that number.
Communications - Karen Robinson: 
· Is trying to contact Paula to see if she created the Wakefield PTSA Facebook page years ago and has the login. Updates can be posted, but we still don’t have the administrator login. 

· Laura Puyana is entering Harris Teeter cards and we have more than 100 members. We have opened a Kroger account as well. 
· Target is part of the No Frills Fundraiser and we get the money and give it to the school. 
Programs – Cheyl Buchanan:
· On October 10 Ms. Bates collected 86 PRIDE cards. A committee will meet to decide which students will receive an additional award. Teachers may also receive PRIDE cards and only 1 was collected this time. 

· The AIM recipient names are due on Oct. 17 and the BETA clubs volunteers will help assemble the goody bags for these students on Oct 22. The certificates and goody bags will be distributed to teachers on Oct. 27 and they will deliver to students on Oct. 28. 

· Michelle Cofield has volunteered to assist with the AIM program this year and after school activities. 
Honor Roll – Alice Lynch:
· Honor Roll starts next month. 

· She is also starting to plan mid-year graduation and will have a committee meeting on Dec. 3 in the Commons at 6:30 pm. She needs volunteers for this. Karen will send out a request for volunteers.  
Liaison Reports 
Faculty Liaisons

· Ms. Duffy stated that she would like to ask the PTSA board to look into creating a line item in the budget that will remain for several years for technology purchases. The board decided to table this discussion until Mr. Crayton was present so he could give input on this. 
· Ms. Martz reported that the Celebrate my Drive campaign has started and she would like to ask that people focus on the message of the campaign and not only the money the school can win. She said senior interviews are almost done and Counselors are trying to finish letters of recommendation by the deadlines. She thanked PTSA for funding last year’s lunches for A+ tutors, a program where tutors help other students in the lunch period. Nov. 10-13 is Application for College Awareness Week where colleges get their word out for students and some waive their application fees. Nov 17-21 is Bullying Prevention Week.  She is co-organizing this year’s Multicultural Festival with Amber Horton that will take place March 5, 2015.
· Ms Leshnock thanked the Wakefield Counselors for meeting one on one with each senior. It takes a lot of time! 
Next Meeting:  November 19, 2014
Meeting Adjourned: DeBora King adjourned the meeting at 8:01 pm.










Sylvia Mazuera, Acting as Secretary 




